CO-LOCATION OF ADOPTION RECORDS (2011)
Status:



Ongoing

Jurisdiction:


Province wide

Body Responsible:

Information Management Division, Court Services 
Description of Reform:
The co-location of all Provincial Court adoption records is almost complete. Records have been shipped from each court centre to a centralized vault with a fire suppression system in St. John’s and a project is underway to develop a detailed spreadsheet index to the files. Any records that are created from now on will be brought back to St. John’s by Court Services staff on yearly visits to the court centres, or by Court Administrators traveling to St. John’s. Some St. John’s files that were in existence prior to the creation of Unified Family Court (now Family Division) were transferred to Supreme Court. Since this co-location project began, the legislation has been reviewed (the Adoption Act) and it has been determined that these records should in fact be held at Provincial Court. Arrangements to transfer them back have been made and this should be completed by the end of summer 2011. 
